


 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

FROM THE PREZ.  
 
Just a note to thank all the club members who t
club.  If you have not been to a Business Meeti
a special award presented to the club by Specia
Steve McHone.  We owe him a great deal of gr
made us proud.  Lot’s of things happening, Wi
continues to gather great support over 50 mem
Brenda is hard at work organizing our Fun Mo
WOW!  You all did a great job!  Thanks, Evely
 
Hope to see you all at the Arcade at 3:30 for ou
 
Also, don’t forget the BSC Membership Appre
to be loads of fun.  There are also a lot of other
for details. 
 
On a special note, thank you all for working so
so hard all year supporting our Fund Raisers an
the plate and made the events happen.  I hear s
hardly a week that goes by, either someone fro
functions, are so complimentary on how organ
many to single out.  Don’t think your hard wor
up the good work. 
 
Ronnie Gregory 
Email:  windmill@triad.rr.com 
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BSC Business Meeting 8/15/03 by Peg Hansen 

• Changes to the proposed By-laws were amended to read:   
       Special Meetings: 

   Special meetings will require at least three (3) days advance notice by the  
   telephone committee to all members. 

    Voting: 
       A properly deemed voting body would constitute a minimum of ten percent 

  (10%) of the current club membership at a meeting. 
 VI. B & C passed as proposed. 
The amended change to the by-laws was passed. 
Beth Canada recognized and thanked all the by-law committee members. 
 

• Treasurer’s report: Balance is $10, 125.43 
• Membership report: 245 members 
• Motion was made and passed to purchase DJ Equipment for the Burlington Shag 
      Club.  The equipment will cost $2,400 has a 3 year warranty and will be used only  
      for, Burlington Shag Club functions.  Thank you Roy for giving us your expertise 
      in this matter. 
• Steve McHone gave the club a report on the award banquet and then presented the club’s Outstanding 

Organization of the Year for Special Olympics plaque to the club.  The club gave Steve a huge round 
of applause for all his hard work on the Special Olympics Golf Tournament. 

• The club members sold 400 Fun Monday tickets.  Anyone selling 20 Fun Monday tickets receives a 
free ticket. 

• A motion was made and passed that future meetings will be held in meeting rooms when the rooms are 
available for our use without cost. 

• The items that Brenda ordered for selling at SOS were available for sale on Friday and some items like 
the shoe bags were almost sold out.  A motion was made and passed to re-order. 

• The club will dance at the Festival of the Oaks in Elon on Oct. 4th between 11 and 12:15. 
• Sept 6 is the pool party.  All members were reminded it is one guest per member.  Please call any club 

officer to confirm you will attend and if you are bringing a guest.  Guests are $3 per person.  All 
members are requested to bring a snack for during the day. 

• Tea party at the Arcade Sept. 20 at 3:30 
• Note: the next meeting will be Sept. 26. 
• Sept. 27 is the yard sale.  Please call any officer to arrange for delivery of donations.  We would like to 

receive donations as soon as possible. 
 
Meeting attendees: 
Wilson, Nita Jefferies, Ronald Gibbs, Zane Sellars, Baxter Fields, Jack Childress, Roy  
Bishop, Sheila Justice, Jesse Gilmore, Sharon Smith, Brenda Pettigrew, Steve Oakley, Carol  
Boone, Don Justice, Lynda Gregory, Mary Smith, Judy Whaley, Buddy Hooper, Lynn  
Boone, Karen Lynch, Jimmy Gregory, Ronnie Stearns, Stephen Roshelli, Tuesday Wall, Debbie  
Bradsher, Colon Lynch, Mary Ann Gumula, Mike Turner, Eveltn Whaley, Dotty Dowd, H. C. "Butch"  
Bradsher, Kent Maness, Trish Gumula, Pat Turner, Rick P. Fields, Marty Walker, Sheila  
Caldwell, Kimberley McHone, Pam Hansen, Carl Upchurch, Chuck Oakley, David Hayes, Mike  
Canada, Beth McHone, Steve Hansen, Peg Upchurch, Denise Pettigrew, Carol Morrison, Chris  
Canada, Eddie McKee, Charles Hayes, Earlene Walker, Hugh Cook, Janice Childress, Peggy  
 



Balance as of 7/18/03   $10,583.75 
    

Deposits    
Shirts 431.00   
Memberships 75.00   
50/50 Red/White/Blue Night 77.00   
Bingo 8/2/03 80.00   
    
    
Interest Earned 0.96   

Total Deposits     $663.96 
Balance   $11,247.71 

    
Expenses    

DJs 400.00 7/25, 8/1, 8/8, 8/15 
Printing & Supplies 88.93   
Angela's Embroidery (Shirts) 170.00   
    
Fun Monday Items 458.40   
    
Website - monthly Hosting (July) 4.95     

Total Expenses   $1,122.28 
    

Balance as of 8/15/03   $10,125.43 
    
    

  Projected Expenses 
Stamps for the year - Approx.   $265.00 
DJs for the remainder of the year   $1,800.00 
Printing Expense/Supplies   $400.00 
DJ Equipment   $2,400.00 
Membership Appreciation   $300.00 
Tea Party at SOS   $450.00 
Christmas Party   $1,000.00 
Carry Over Money for Next Year   $2,500.00 
Misc. Expense   $500.00 

Total Expected Expenses Approx.  $9,615.00 
 

Tammy Allen 
Dan Amburn 

Diana Amburn 
Debbie Wade 
Billie Watkins 

Ed Willis 
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Bradsher, Colon 2 
Hammond, Carolyn "Britt" 6 
Wilson, Mike 6 
Upchurch, Denise 13 
Williamson, Jane 13 
Gregory, Ronnie 15 
Michaels, Lee 18 
Hall, Betty 19 
Wilson, Larry 19 
Brooks, Candy 21 
Cole, Violet 22 

Oliver, Shine 24 
Hart, Pam 25 
Fogleman, Dianne 26 
Roberts, Rodney 29 

Brown,Kimberly 2 
Wade, Debbie 6 
Lamb, Dianne 7 
Foust, Cindy 9 
Harrell, Kevin 10 
Oakley, David 10 
Berry, Pat 11 
Melvin, Janet 11 
Price, Linda 13 
Daniels, Kay 14 
Snead, Philip 14 
Wade, Harry 15 
Waynick, Dale 17 
McHone, Steve 21 
Justice, Jesse 22 
Wilson, Ben 23 
Ellis, Len 26 
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Festival of the Oaks   -- Saturday, October 4, 2003 
 

       
 

gers to dance at this event in front of the Johnny Dollar Band. 
 

From 11:00 A. M. til 12: 15 P.M. 
 

owing BSC Members volunteered to dance at the Festival of the 
Oaks: 

Trish Maness 

Carol & David Oakley 

S  

Ronnie & Mary Gregory 

mbers are interested in shagging at this event, please come on out.

 
Kent Bradsher 
Brenda Smith 
Ron Jefferies 

Judy Hunt 
Hugh & Sheila Walker 

Zane Gibbs 
Jessie Justice 
haron Gilmore
Nita Wilson 

 
 

Ten Things I Know For Sure 
By Sandra J. Casey 

 
1. If we trust and move forward, things will 

happen. 
2. We know the right thing to do. 
3. If we are thinking in circles, we may need 

an outside view. 

sible later. 

. 

4. We usually make the same mistakes. 
5. We must let go of the old to make room for 

the new. 
6. If we do the difficult now, we can 

accomplish the impos
7. We can never set our sights too high. 
8. Ideas are worthwhile only if spoken, written 

or performed. 
9. We sometimes bestow our paths with 

unseemly objects for no other reason than 
to jump over them

10. The smooth path is not the right one. 



   
 
  Too many people put off something that brings them joy just because they haven't thought about it, don't have it on 
their schedule, didn't know it was coming or are too rigid to depart from their routine.   I got to thinking one day about 
all those women on the Titanic who passed up dessert at dinner that fateful night in an effort to cut back. From then 
on, I've tried to be a little more flexible. 
 
  How many women out there will eat at home because their husband didn't suggest going out to dinner until after 
something had been thawed? Does the word "refrigeration" mean nothing to you?   How often have your kids 
dropped in to talk and sat in silence while You watched 'Jeopardy' on television? 
 
  I cannot count the times I called my sister and said, "How about going to lunch in a half hour?" She would gasp and 
stammer, "I can't. I have clothes on the line. My hair is dirty. I wish I had known yesterday, I had a late breakfast, It 
looks like rain." And my personal favorite: "It's Monday."    She died a few years ago. We never did have lunch 
together. 
 
  Because Americans cram so much into their lives, we tend to schedule our headaches. We live on a sparse diet of 
promises we make to ourselves when all the conditions are perfect!    We'll go back and visit the grandparents when 
we get Stevie toilet-trained. We'll entertain when we replace the living-room carpet. We'll go on a second honeymoon 
when we get two more kids out of college. 
 
  Life has a way of accelerating as we get older. The days get shorter, and the list of promises to us gets longer. One 
morning, we awaken, and all we have to show for our lives is a litany of "I'm going to," "I plan on," and "Someday, 
when things are settled down a bit." 
 
  When anyone calls my 'seize the moment' friend, she is open to adventure and available for trips. She keeps an 
open mind on new ideas. Her enthusiasm for life is contagious. You talk with her for five minutes, and you're ready to 
trade your bad feet for a pair of Rollerblades and skip an elevator for a bungee cord. 
 
  My lips have not touched ice cream in 10 years. I love ice cream.  It's just that I might as well apply it directly to my 
stomach with a spatula and eliminate the digestive process. The other day, I stopped the car and bought a triple-
decker. If my car had hit an iceberg on the way home, I would have died happy.  Now...go on and have a nice day. 
Do something you WANT to......not Something on your SHOULD DO list. 
 
  If you were going to die soon and had only one phone call you could make, who would you call and what would you 
say? And why are you waiting?    Have you ever watched kids playing on a merry go round or listened to the rain 
lapping on the ground? Ever followed a butterfly's erratic flight or gazed at the sun into the fading night? Do you run 
through each day on the fly? When you ask "How are you?" Do you hear the reply?    When the day is done, do you 
lie in your bed with the next hundred Chores running through your head?  
 
  Ever told your child, "We'll do it tomorrow." And in your haste, not see his sorrow?    Ever lost touch? Let a good 
friendship die? Just call to say "Hi"?    When you worry and hurry through your day, It is like an unopened 
gift....Thrown away... Life is not a race. Take it slower. Hear the music before the song is over. 
 
Article submitted by Carol Pettigrew 
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In Loving Memory of Bill Flack-Passed away July 2003 
 
 

 
 

Don’t forget!  Get your yard sale items to 
Peg Hansen 

 
Proceeds to go to a Christmas Cheer Family 

that the club members decide is in need. 
Get them to her ASAP!
Coming in October are the: 
 

 

minations for officers for 2004 will be 
aken at the October Business meeting.  
is is your opportunity to select members 
whom you think are qualified for the 
ositions.    So put on your THINKING 

CAPS NOW! 



 

Fall Cyclone  
 Mooresville NC 

November 7th 9th  
 

Several DJs will be playing 
The Fantastic Shakers will do a show 
Free workshops, food and beverages 

 
For official info and updates go to 

www.goshagging.com or email 
Cyclone@goshagging.com 

704-892-9044 24-hour info line 
 

Tickets are only $49 if postmarked by 10/15 
after that they are $59.  Go to the website to 
print off registration slip and find out details 

and rates for places to stay. 



 



 

On August 2, 2003, Pam & I 
attended the North Carolina Special 
Olympic Banquet in Raleigh.  We arrived 
at the Marriot, received our nametags 
and table assignment with the 
other award winners.  There were 
about 600-700 people present.  We 
were treated to a wonderful dinner and 
the chocolate cake was scrumptious. 
 
After dinner, the awards were presented.  
Our club received the award for 
outstanding organization of the 
year from Special Olympics of North 
Carolina.  I was very nervous, but I made it through my speech that Pam had 
written for me.  I spoke about the support from the people of Alamance 
County, our Club’s tireless efforts and the dedication from Lamont Stokes. 
 
Our Club was commended by other award winners from other counties for 
our fund raising efforts. 
 
The night was very special as Pam and I enjoyed seeing and meeting Special 
Olympic Athletes from all over the State.  Pam & I were proud to be 
representing the Burlington Shag Club at the Banquet.  Members of our Club 
have made our Golf Tournament one of the best in the State. 
 
Thanks for everyone’s help 
and I look forward to 
October 11th. for our next 
tournament. 
 
Steve McHone 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

Where:  Ramada Inn Pool 
When:  September 6, 2003 
Time:  1:00pm till 8:00pm 

 

This party is an adult party (no children) for BSC members exclusively, 
however, each member is allowed one guest. Your guest must accompany you to 

the party and everyone must be pre-registered by August 16, 2003. 
Guest Fee-$3.00.  (Members Free!) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                 (Must have ticket to be served) 
 

 
Bring your favorite munchies, your most comfortable yard chairs, 

and come on out for a day of fun! (Coolers welcome, but no glass please) 
 
 

 
 

We urge everyone to drink responsibly, rooms available for $49.99. 



 
Don’t forget our Fun Monday Booth!  There are limited quantities 

of each item so do not miss the opportunity to snag your favorites at 
the Booth. 
 
These are the items we will have: 
 
Panama Straw Hats w/shag shoes embroidery   $20.00 
Shag Shoe Bag or Portable Bar w/shag shoes   $15.00 
Bucket Hats w/shag shoes or shaggers     $15.00 
Draw-String (Back pack style)Bags w/shaggers   $10.00 
Sterling Silver Shag Shoe Charms     $5.00 
Decorative Fish Stemware(non breakable)    $3.75 
“Shaggers” Retractabadges(heart shaped) $3.00 or 2 for $5.00 
 

We need your support.  Please take time to check out the items 
as well as sign up for 30 minutes booth time.  Last year we had such a 
great time at the booth!  This year should be even better, so don’t 
delay, sign up now. You never know who or what you might see!  Contact 
Denise Upchurch to schedule your 30 minutes today. 
 

 
 

BSC Tea Par

         Where

When:     Sa  

         Time:  

Burlington S
 

Editors Corner… 
 
The club is going to be very busy over the next 
few months and it is important for all members to 
get involved.  After all, this club would not be as 
successful as it is without members like you.  
Also, many of our members have been faced with 
many different sorrows over the last few weeks, 
please remember them and be thankful for 
everyday you have and for the friends that 
surround you in those days.  Here are a few
quotes that I feel are wo

 
rthwhile in sharing: 

 
Live your life as an exclamation, 

not an explanation. 
 

Remember no one makes it alone.  
Have a grateful heart and be  

Our sympat
Childress w
ty at SOS Fall Migration 
 

:   The Arcade 
 

turday, September 20, 2003
 

    3:30 P.M. 
 

hag Club Members Only 
help you. 
 

cles in October Shag Rag is 

casharpe@netpath.net

quick to acknowledge those who 

Angie Sharpe 
Deadline for arti
September 25th. 

 or 336-226-6218 

hies go out to Roy 
ho recently lost his 
mother. 



 

BUS TRIP 
By Angie Sharpe 

 
WOW, if you missed the latest bus trip you will want to make sure you are on the next one.  A BIG 
thanks goes out to Denise Upchurch who was able to organize the event and have the bus filled up 
and ready to go.  The night started with a pre-bus party at the Ramada in (thanks to those who 
provided the rooms for the event).  At 6:45 we all boarded the bus to set out on another adventure to 
a Winston-Salem event.  The ride was filled with a lot of fun and fellowship between club members 
and guest.  Baxter kept us entertained by providing card games for our enjoyment, congrats to 
Lauren who won a big pot of money in one of the hands.  Also, thanks to Brenda for her latest 
rendition of Sham A.Lama.  When we finally reached the city of Winston-Salem, it took us longer than 
normal to find the Holiday Inn.  Against Ron Jefferies’ advise, the bus driver decided to take us on a 
tour of the city.  Even though this was fun we finally found our destination.  We were greeted by the 
Winton-Salem shaggers and the one and only Ronnie and Mary Gregory (they were sellouts on this 
trip and decided to head up at an earlier time).  The night was then full of fun and dancing and 
Winston-Salem once again showed us a great time.  (Hey Carol, did you have a good nap!?!)  As it 
got later in the night, we all began to realize that the party must end and loaded up on the bus.  On 
our way out we noticed that we had left one of the members behind!  Dennis Melton, where were 
you?  After realizing this, the bus driver then headed back to the Holiday Inn and picked up Dennis.  
The ride home was just as fun as the ride there and the fellowship continued until we finally reached 
home.  It was once again another successful and safe journey!  Until next time……. 
 
 

6. Hall of Fame Committee 
 

a) Shall consist of 5 volunteers from current BSC members and it’s officers. 
b) Shall elect a chairperson and/or co-chairperson from the 5 volunteers. 
c) Will receive properly endorsed nominations (on the club’s nomination form) by October 

1st.  Mail completed form directly to the chairperson. 
d) Shall review, screen, and verify the forms to ensure eligibility and criteria have been met 

by October 15th.  Confidentiality will remain within the committee.  No more that two (2) 
persons shall be selected for induction in any given year. 

e) Will meet by October 31st with the BSC officers for the sole purpose of voting. 
Chairperson will copy nomination form(s) to each officer prior to the meeting.  Voting shall 
be by secret ballot and nominees must receive a majority vote to be inducted annually 
according to the following criteria: 

 
1. Must hold current BSC membership. 
2. Must be 50 years old or older. 
3. Must have distinguished themselves in the “Shag World” for a minimum of three 

(3) years in ONE OR MORE of the following categories: 
 
a. Distinguished service for the BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
b. Distinguished service as an officer and/or committee chairperson of the 

BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
c. Regular attendance and participation in the BSC club and/or ACSC/SOS 

events. 
d. Distinguished service as a (shag) teacher and/or competitor in local, 

area, or national shag competitions. 
 
   f) Will have Chairperson announce new inductees at the November business meeting. 

g)       Shall make inductees life-time members of the club. 
h) Will recognize the new inductees by their name(s) being added to the club’s Hall of Fame 

plaque                                                       
i) Shall honor the new inductees by a spotlight break dance with any and all BSC members  
 at the Christmas Party.  

 
 
File name:  HOFF702 (word) 
Revised:  04-18-03 



 
 
BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM 
 
 
Date:   ________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________ 
 
CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION:  (Refer to Article 6.e of the Bylaws): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
   BSC Member making nomination    Date 
 
 
1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past President   Date 
 
 
2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer  Date 
 
 
3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Any BSC Current Member     Date 
 
 
NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.  

Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary.  Mail to:   
Burlington Shag Club 

        Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
        P O Box 1174 
        Burlington, NC  27216 
  
        
Revised 06/20/03 
 



September 5, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ - "Shag Daddy" Roy Childress 
September 6, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Membership Appreciation Pool Party" at Ramada Inn   SEE Enclosed Flyer. 
September 12, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "SOS KickOff Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ - Hugh & Sheila Walker 
September 12 thru 21, 2003 
SOS Fall Migration in North Myrtle Beach, SC  
September 19, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   No DJ tonight 
September 20, 2003 
BSC Tea Party at O.D. Arcade & Lounge in North Myrtle Beach for members of the Burlington Shag Club. Starts 
at 3:30P.M. Saturday September 20th...come join in the FUN!.... 
September 26, 2003 
BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night at Masters Lounge   Oldies 50's 60's 70's night(come dressed for 
old times sakes) DJ Mike Lewis 
September 27, 2003 
BSC Yard Sale-Contact Peg Hanson for donations and info 
October 3, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ - Gerry "Strawhat" Holland 
October 4, 2003 
BSC Members are dancing in Elon at "Festival of the Oaks" in front of the Johnny Dollar Band from 11:00 A.M. - 
12:15 P.M.....Please all members come out and support this function... 
October 10, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Pre-Party for the Special Olympics Golf Tournament" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   
DJ - "Rockin" Ron Russ 
October 11, 2003 
BSC Special Olympics Golf Tournament - Shamrock Golf Course --  
October 17, 2003 
BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night at Masters Lounge   Halloween night (come in Costume) DJ is 
David Sessoms 
October 17 & 18, 2003 
Charleston Shag Club's "Geechee Blast 2003!!! – See Enclosed Information 
October 18, 2003 
Greater Triad Meet The Area Shag Club Party in Greensboro, NC 
October 24, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ is TBA 
October 31, 2003 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Bar & Grill, Ramada Inn   DJ is TBA 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SHAG  RAG 
September 2003 

www.Burlingtonshagclub.com 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 
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